Camden Planning Department

By email to: planning@camden.gov.uk

London 2019-12-06

Dear Sirs,

Re: Objections to Planning Application Reference No. 2019/4921/P Proposed
balustrade to new fenestration arrangement

First | am choked to discover that there has been approval of new fenestration
arrangements that creates a first floor terrace looking directly into the Haverstock Hill
150a bedroom and study windows, my outside space (and the terrace and directly into
the bedroom of 150 Haverstock Hill). There has been no notification of this alteration
to any of the properties that are affected.

As usual the owners of Upper Park road 2 are doing things behind our backs that will
very badly affect the quality of out lives. The psychological stress they have created to
us all over tha past 3 years is enormous. We never know aht they ar doing next that will
hurt us.

As | work from home, the fact that people can look literally look onto my desk-
with very confidential information - is already disturbing.

The fact that there can be noisy parties right under my bedroom window is even more
disturbing. Why do they need a terrace on the first floor hen they have a garden. The
houses next to them do not. Neither can they look into each other’s window.

Their terrace will come up to just 1 meter from my windows.

Furthermore, there is only a foot high wall between my flat roof and terrace and their
first floor roof height. See photo below:




This is unacceptable. If they put up a barrier, like the one to the right from Haverstock
Hill 150, they will cut out all the remaining light to my living room and workroom. The
reason they were refused to build up to this party wall in the first place. The second
floor of 150 Haverstock Hill has severely restricted my light.

Below can be seen just how close the wall is to my study window.
Below can also be seen the placement of the skylight giving the only light to my living

room now. — just around the corner in the picture below. Where the green bush is ito
the left of the gutter pipe is where the brown barrier to !50 Haverstock Hill now sits.




terrace will go up to.

Apologies re old photos, but | just discovered the planning application — hoer, our party wall
has not moved...

Therefore | STROGLY object to both the new fenestration arrangement = terrace door and the
planned terrace and balustrade.

Yours Sincerely




